
NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE AGREEMENT 
 

Site known as CTS of Asheville 
Skyland, Buncombe County, North Carolina 

Site ID No. NCD003149556 
 

The North Carolina Division of Waste Management (division) is inviting public comment on a proposed 
Administrative Agreement (proposed Agreement) that the division intends to enter into with CTS 
Corporation. CTS Corporation will conduct a voluntary cleanup of hazardous substances on property it 
formerly owned and/or its predecessor(s) in interest on Mills Gap Road in Skyland, Buncombe County, 
North Carolina, and any additional area which has become contaminated as a result of hazardous 
substances or waste disposed at that property.  
 
This proposed Agreement addresses the cleanup portion of the work to be conducted at the site.  CTS 
Corporation is still engaged in conducting testing to determine the nature and extent of the 
contamination.  The assessment work must be completed before cleanup remedies can be evaluated.  
Thus the work under this proposed Agreement will commence once the division has approved the 
completion of the contaminant assessment.  Additional notice will be provided when a proposed Remedial 
Action Plan for remedying the contamination from the CTS of Asheville site has been prepared. 
 
The public comment period will run through May 15, 2009.  All written comments received during the 
public comment period will be considered in the decision-making process regarding this proposed 
Agreement.  
 
A copy of the proposed agreement can be viewed at either of the following locations: 

 EPA Repository (CTS) 
Pack Memorial Library 
67 Haywood Street 
Asheville, N.C. 28801 
Hours: Normal library business hours 
 
Or 
 
NCDENR – Winston Salem Regional Office 
585 Waughtown Street 
Winston-Salem, NC 27107 
By Appointment only 
Hours : 9 am to 3 pm Tues, Weds and Thurs 
Contact : Alice Lunsford; (336) 771-5000 

 
The proposed Agreement is also posted on the web site: 
HTTP://WWW.WASTENOTNC.ORG/CTSMILLSGAPROAD/ 
 
Written comments on the proposed RAP must be postmarked no later than May 15, 2009 and should be 
sent to the following address: 

 
MS. BONNIE S. WARE 
PROJECT MANAGER 
SUPERFUND SECTION 
NORTH CAROLINA DIVISION OF WASTE MANAGEMENT 
585 WAUGHTOWN STREET 
WINSTON-SALEM, NC 27107 

http://www.wastenotnc.org/CTSMillsGapRoad/

